
Missing man in Sham Shui Po located

     A man who went missing in Sham Shui Po has been located.

     Fung Wai-shing, aged 38, went missing after he left his residence in
Shek Kip Mei Estate on February 1 afternoon. His family made a report to
Police on February 14.

     The man was located at MTR Causeway Bay Station last night (February
16). He sustained no injuries and no suspicious circumstances were detected.

Appeal for information on missing man
in Tseung Kwan O (with photo)

     Police today (February 17) appealed to the public for information on a
man who went missing in Tseung Kwan O.

     Fung Chi-wah, aged 72, went missing after he left his residence in Tsui
Lam Estate on February 13 night. His family made a report to Police yesterday
(February 16).

     He is about 1.65 metres tall, 70 kilograms in weight and of fat build.
He has a round face with yellow complexion and short grey straight hair. He
was last seen wearing a pair of glasses, a black jacket, a checkered shirt,
blue jeans, black sport shoes and carrying a black shoulder bag.

     Anyone who knows the whereabouts of the missing man or may have seen him
is urged to contact the Regional Missing Persons Unit of Kowloon East on 3661
0331 or email to rmpu-ke-2@police.gov.hk, or contact any police station.
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Fanling Swimming Pool temporarily
closed

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible and repeat it at regular
intervals:

     Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (February
17) that Fanling Swimming Pool in the North District has been temporarily
closed for cleaning and superchlorination following the discovery of a small
amount of vomit in the pool.

     It will be reopened at 5.45pm today.

     The department appeals to swimmers to be considerate and to keep the
swimming pools clean. They are advised not to swim after a full meal and
should use the toilet facilities if necessary before swimming.

Red flags hoisted at Silverstrand
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Beach and Clear Water Bay Second Beach

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

     Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (February
17) that due to big waves, red flags have been hoisted at Silverstrand Beach
and Clear Water Bay Second Beach in Sai Kung District. Beachgoers are advised
not to swim at these beaches.

Territory-wide flag day today

     InspiringHK Sports Foundation Limited has been issued a Public
Subscription Permit to hold a territory-wide flag sale from 7am to 12.30pm
today (February 17), a spokesman for the Social Welfare Department (SWD)
said. 

     Details of the charitable fund-raising activities, including any updated
information, covered by the issued Public Subscription Permits have been
published on the GovHK website (www.gov.hk/en/theme/fundraising/search).
Permits for flag days containing information on contact methods of the flag-
selling organisations and the approved flag-selling activities have also been
uploaded to the SWD's website (www.swd.gov.hk/en/ngo/controlofc/flagdays) for
reference. For enquiries, please call the SWD's hotline at 2343 2255, or the
designated hotline of the 1823 Call Centre at 3142 2678.

     In the case of suspected fraudulent flag day activities, people should
not make any donation and should immediately report the matter to the Police,
the spokesman added.
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